

e-Bulletin

31 May 2015

- 1. Tasmania Newsletter
- 2. West Australia Newsletter
- 3. Oral History Australia National Conference
- 4. Queensland Multicultural Week
- 5. New Zealand Newsletter
- 6. Malaysian Oral Histories
- 7. South Australia/Northern Territory Newsletter

Hi Oral History Queensland members, here is your fifth e-Bulletin for 2015. Apologies for being late as I was away from home until yesterday. If you have information to share we would love to receive it. You can send information for the e-Bulletin to Suzanne Mulligan at mulligan53@iinet.net.au and use OHQ E-Bulletin in the subject line. The editor reserves the right not to publish if any information is judged to be inappropriate. Please visit our web site: www.ohq.org.au and "Like" our Facebook page. Also check our Blog which is updated weekly with stories related to oral history. Feel free to add a comment. Any feedback is very welcome.

Suzanne Mulligan

1. Tasmania Newsletter

For your information and interest you may see the Tasmania newsletter Real to Reel, April 2015 http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/Real-to-Reel-Tasmania-April-2015.pdf Please note, this newsletter will be removed from our website on 14 June 2015. Tasmania now has its own website - http://www.oralhistorytas.org.au/

2. West Australia Newsletter

For your information and interest you may see the West Australia newsletter Play Back, May 2015 http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/May-2015-Play-Back-WA.pdf Please note, this newsletter will be removed from our website on 14 June 2015.

3. Oral History Australia National Conference

A reminder about our national conference in September 2015. See this link for an update on the conference and early bird registration. http://www.ohaa-wa.com.au/conference/

4. Queensland Multicultural Week

Queensland Multicultural Week is the state's largest celebration of multiculturalism and this is your opportunity to celebrate who you are.

This year the week will be held from Saturday 22nd August to Sunday 30th August 2015 and includes events and activities across Queensland that celebrate inclusion and harmony.

The new Queensland Multicultural Week website is now live and we invite you to visit and add it to your favourites so you can keep up with all the information you need to plan your Queensland Multicultural Week. http://www.gldmulticulturalweek.com.au/

5. New Zealand Newsletter

For your information and interest you may see the May 2015 New Zealand newsletter http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/NOHANZ-newsletter-May-2015.pdf Please note, this newsletter will be removed from our website on 14 June 2015.

6. Malaysian Oral Histories

Greetings from Sarawak Malaysia,

I am Josie Fernandez, the Special Representative for the Society for the Rights of Indigenous People of Sarawak (SCRIPS). I am copying this email to Mr. Michael M Jok, the Secretary General of SCRIPS., a non governmental, non-profit organization registered with the Registrar of Societies in Malaysia. SCRIPS has just completed oral histories of six indigenous communities in Sarawak. http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/In-a-Nutshell-Oral-Histories-Of-Indigenous-People-Sarawak.pdf
This is seminal work. The books are in the Malay language, the national language of Malaysia. A Summary in English of the six oral histories is attached.

http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/Launch-of-Oral-History-Books-of-Sarawak-Natives.pdf
This is seminal work. We are writing to you to network and learn more about Oral History Australia.

7. South Australia/Northern Territory Newsletter

For your information and interest you may see this newsletter Word of Mouth, Autumn 2015 http://www.ohq.org.au/blogs/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/wom68-mailout-SA.pdf Please note, this newsletter will be removed from our website on 14 June 2015.

"What was stored in memory was distinct from what was deliberately remembered, Augustine said," from *The Lowland* by Jhumpa Lahiri.